BROOKHAVEN AT LEXINGTON

1010 Waltham Street, Suite 600 Lexington, MA 02421-8052 781-863-9660 • 800-283-1114 Fax: 781-863-9944

Brookhaven at Lexington COVID-19 Update 18 – June 2, 2020

Our number of positive cases is down to two, as another Resident has now converted to a negative test status. We have been able to avoid having any new cases. The remaining two Residents continue to do well and continue on their way to full recovery. Residents and Staff continue to practice social distancing while wearing a mask and washing their hands. All of us living and working in the Brookhaven Community thank you for your efforts and sacrifices.

On Thursday of this week we will be hosting our first ever Zoom Resident Council Meeting. I look forward to seeing everyone on the call. I will be providing an update and I will be more than glad to answer questions from the Community.

Even though the Commonwealth of Massachusetts has started to re-open businesses, a Safer at Home Advisory is still in place. Communities such as Brookhaven are different than the general for profit businesses that are opening across the Commonwealth. Residents are not looked at as customers but as members of our community.

Our advice on leaving the campus has not changed, we feel strongly that it is <u>Safer at Brookhaven</u>. Brookhaven continues to strongly recommend that Residents consider staying on campus for now. All essential services can be brought to you on campus.

We are working on a safe and measured phased approach to re-opening services and amenities at Brookhaven. We continue to work with our peers in Massachusetts to learn and share with each other. We will be looking at restarting Housekeeping Services, Hair Salon, and Podiatry sometime this month. We are developing safe opening guidelines for each of these services.

Please keep the cards, emails, and letters regarding Staff coming. We continue to share them with all of our Staff. We have a wonderful group of Staff who work so well together to keep us all safe. As always feel free to reach out to me at 781-372-0290.



